
 
 
Rose Park Neighborhood Council – Leadership Team Meeting Minutes  
 
December 16, 2020 (Wednesday) – 5:00 pm – via Zoom (Office of Neighborhoods) 
 
Leadership Team Members in Attendance:  Casey Erickson, Joe Ford, Carol Gordon, Tate Jones, 
Tony Rollin, Clare Wood, Michael Painter.  Others in Attendance:  Kelly Elam (Office of 
Neighborhoods). 
 
Chair Casey Erickson called meeting to order. Introductions and welcome. 
 
Minutes of Sep.23.2020 Rose Park NC LT Meeting via ZOOM – Approved. 
 
Traffic Safety Concerns – Tate reported on what he thought was a significant increase in traffic 
speeds and careless driving.  Discussion about inviting PD representative to attend an LT meeting to 
report on PD efforts toward enforcement. 
 
Rose Park Portalet Enclosure – Painter reported that some initial work had started at Rose Park. 
 
Community Forum Report -  Tony participated in two community meetings - 
 

• Regarding North Riverside Parks & Trails - there were changes being proposed to the Caras 
Park interface with the river, the structures & stairs.  There is additional information available 
on the City’s “Engage Missoula” website at  
https://www.engagemissoula.com/north-riverside-parks-trails  
 

• Long-Term Transportation Plan – Aaron Wilson, with Development Services, provided 
information on the plan and sought input from all interested neighborhoods.  The plan includes 
redevelopment along the Brooks Street Corridor.  Again, there is more information available on 
the Missoula Metropolitan Planning Organization’s website at 
https://www.missoulampo.com/long-range-transportation-plan  
And an interactive map showing transportation projects and scenarios at 
https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/a59d9d6ca5ed43dab0cb6d678a0ed85c  
 

Office Of Neighborhoods Report – Kelly reported that the Office of Neighborhoods was working to 
update the Neighborhood Grant Program form and application process to make them more user-
friendly.   
She also noted that they hoped to have two UM students interning in the office. 
Kelly also indicated that there are currently 13 traffic circles in need of being “adopted” (though none 
in Rose Park). 
Colin & Kelly would be out for Christmas & New Year’s, but back in the office in January. 
  
Next Meeting – The next Rose Park Neighborhood Council Leadership Team meeting is tentatively 
scheduled as another Zoom conference on Wednesday, January 27, 2021, at 5:00 pm. 
 
Submitted by Painter Jan.19.2021. 
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